
            

                                                        
WOLVERHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL 

Woden Avenue, Wednesfield, Wolverhampton WV11 1PW 

Telephone: (01902) 556350     Email: office@wodensfield.org 

Headteacher: Mrs. S. Walker 

 

 

Date: 10th March 2025 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Re: Year 6 Residential – Final Details 
 

I hope your child is as excited as we are, ready for the residential to Whitemoor Lakes. As we prepare for this 

adventure, I want to express our gratitude for your support during the previous six months, throughout the planning 

and preparation needed to run a successful visit for our Year 6 children. We now have all the necessary information 

to ensure a safe and enjoyable experience. 

Below, you’ll find important details and expectations for the trip: 

Departure: 

- Your child can arrive at school, on this day, at 10am. Please report to the Junior Hall with your luggage. Please 

note, children can still arrive at normal school time should you need / wish. 

- The coach departs from school at approximately 10:45am. 

Kit List: 

- Please follow this link for a recommended kit list, as shared in the parent meeting on Friday 7th February 2025. 

- No aerosols, including aerosol deodorant, thank you. 

Meals: 

- Your child must bring a packed lunch on Wednesday 19th March 2025, which will be eaten shortly after arrival.  

- Following this, breakfast, lunch and evening meals are catered for across the residential stay. 

- Whitemoor Lakes is a strictly nut-free site, including packed lunches. 

Electronics and Valuables: 

- Mobile phones, portable games consoles, hair straighteners, and hair dryers are not permitted. 

- Playing cards, books, and puzzle books are welcome. 

Spending Money: 

- There is an onsite shop for souvenirs and snacks that will be open at scheduled times.  

- If you would like to send your child with spending money, Whitemoor Lakes suggests no more than £5 – £10. 

Please send your child with coins only, thank you. 

- Please ensure this is safely labelled and stored within your child’s possessions. 

https://www.wodensfield.org/year-6


            

 

Communication with parents: 

- The Year 6 team will contact the main school office everyday with an update of the stay.  

- The update will be forwarded to parents via the School Gateway app. Please ensure you remain logged into 

the app, your device settings have not put the app into a ‘deep sleep’ mode, and you have enabled push 

notifications, to not miss out on any updates. 

Arrival at school: 

- Your child will arrive back at school on Friday 21st March 2025 at approximately 2:30pm.  

- Staff will dismiss children from the coach, so please ensure you arrive promptly at the collection time.  

- Please park considerably, to ensure a safe and efficient hand over. 

If you have any questions, please email y6teacher@wodensfield.org  

Thank you for your cooperation and I look forward to seeing the children on Wednesday 19th March 2025 at 10am.  

Yours sincerely, 

 
Mrs S. Walker 
Headteacher 
 

mailto:y6teacher@wodensfield.org

